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Happy New Year to my Fellow Auxiliary Members. 

Well, it is finally here. The new year is upon us presen ng brand-new opportuni es, and a quick 

look in the rear-view mirror remembering the sadness and happiness that we all experienced. 

So here we are, at the top of the hill looking down at a long and frui ul year. Resolu ons were 

made and most of them broken by January 2nd. It seems to be in our “Human Nature”. 

Our Auxiliary New Year starts on July 1st. That is the day members resolve to take part in 

Program Repor ng. This is a daun ng task to say the least but extremely important to the 

health of our organiza on. And a resolu on that should not be put on the back burner. 

At this  me of the Auxiliary Year, Auxiliaries repor ng on Americanism program is 50%. It is my 

new year’s wish that I will be able to report to Na onal Ambassador that on April 15, 2025 we 

are at 100%. The reports I have received are informa ve and in many cases heartwarming, 

proving that the 100’s of members do care. 

Americanism is everywhere. Its almost impossible not see the presence of it. Now all we need 

to do is put pen to paper and send me what you witnessed. You may snail mail or email me 

which ever your most comfortable with. Please include the date. 

It is my wish that everyone has a Happy and Prosperous New Year. And God bless the VFW 

Auxiliary of SC. 


